National Archives and Records Administration

8601 Adelphi Road
College Park, Maryland 20740-6001

March 3, 2003 . RECEIVED MAR § 4 2003

Will Ferroggiario

Director, Freedom of Information Project
The National Security Archive

Gelman Library, Suite 701

2130 H Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037

Dear Mr. Ferroggiaro:

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request of January 31, 2003, for
copies of the National Archives and Records Administration’s (NARA) ten oldest open or pending
FOIA requests currently being processed or held pending coordination with other agencies. Your
request has been assigned the tracking number NGC03-071 (your reference 20030105NAR003).

Enclosed are copies of NARA’s ten oldest open or pending FOIA requests. Please note that we have
withheld home addresses and telephone numbers pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552 (b)(6), which pertains to
information the release of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal
privacy.

If you are not satisfied with my action on this request, you may administratively appeal from this
denial by writing to the Deputy Archivist of the United States (ND), NARA, 8601 Adelphi Road,
College Park, MD, 20740-6001, within 35 days from the date of this letter. You letter should explain
why you think this response does not meet the requirements of the FOIA. Both the letter and the
envelope should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Sincerely,
/@m Lo @V//é_)
RAMONA B CH OLIVER

NARA FOIA Officer

Office of General Counsel

Enclosures

NARA s web site is http://www.nara.gov




